

1 The Terrace PO Box 5013 Wellington 6145 New Zealand T+64 4 496 2000

27 May 2015

Ms Catherine Batt fyi-request-2658-6196c69c@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: H201501462

Dear Ms Batt

Extension of request for official information

Thank you for your requests of 27 April and 5 May 2015 under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) for information about family carers following the Human Rights Review Tribunal decision in 2010. You refined your request for official information to:

- final or incomplete cost or economic analyses held by the Ministry of Health
- any reviews of family carer policy implemented since the Human Rights Tribunal decision of 2010.

I have decided to extend the period of time available to respond to your request under section 15A of the Act because consultation is required to make a decision on your request.

You can now expect a response to your request on, or before, 1 July 2015.

You have the right, under section 28 of the Act, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to extend the time available to respond to your request.

Yours sincerely

Teresa Wall

Ih Wall

Acting Director-General Policy Business Unit